CENTRAL UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT

Phone: (559) 274-4700 « Fax: (559) 271-8200

4605 North Polk Avenue * Fresno, CA 93722

June 28, 2017

Kevin Wagner
2314 E. El Paso
Fresno, CA 93720

Dear Kevin,

On behalf of the Central Unified School District Board of Trustees and Administration, I would
like to thank you for the donation of HP Officejet 150 Mobile All-In-One Printer, value $500.00
to Human Resources Department for recruiting events.

Your gift will help support Central Unified School District.

Your support of Central Unified and its programs is very much appreciated.

Kely Porterfield
Assistant Superintendent
Chief Business Officer

ce: Board of Trustees

District Administration

Ketti Davis, Assistant Superintendent, Educational Services + Jack Kelefian, Assistant Superintendent, ITuman Resources
Kelly Porterfield, Assistant Superintendent, Chief Business Officer - Paul Birrell, Director, 7-12 and Adult Education
Tami Boatright Ed.D, Director, K-8 Fducation - Andrea Valades, Administrator, Special Education & Support Services



CENTRAL UNIFIED SCHOOI, DISTRICT

4605 North Polk Avenue * Fresno, CA 93722
Phone: (559) 274-4700 « Fax: (559) 271-8200

June 28, 2017

Kona Ice
1616 W. Morris Ave.
Fresno, CA 93711

SUPKRINTEND
Mark G. Su

Dear Ladies and Gentlemen,

On behalf of the Central Unified School District Board of Trustees and Administration, I would
like to thank Kona Ice for the donation of $170.00 to Saroyan Elementary School for ASB

Account,

Your gift will help support the students at Saroyan Elementary School.

Your support of Central Unified and its programs is very much appreciated.

Sincerely,
Kelly I'terﬁeld
Assistant Superintendent
Chief Business Officer

ce: Board of Trustees

District Admintstration

Ketti Davis, Assistant Superintendent, Educational Services - Juck Kelejian, Assistant Superintendent, Human Resourees
Kelly Porterfield, Assistant Superintendent, Chief Business Qfficer + Paxd Birrell, Director, 7-12 and Adult Education

Tami Boutright Ied, D,

Director, K-8 Education - Andrea Vealedez, Administrator, Special Lducation & Support Services



CENTRAL UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT

Phone: (559) 274-4700 * Fax: (559) 271-8200

4605 North Polk Avenue * Fresno, CA 93722

June 28, 2017

Abrazo Foster Family Agency

1589 W Shaw Ave, Ste 4
Fresno, CA 93711

Dear Ladies and Gentlemen,

On behalf of the Central Unified School District Board of Trustees and Administration, T would
like to thank Abrazo Foster Family Agency for the donation of $100 for Electronic Gift to
Central High School for Sober Grad.

Your gift will help support the students at Central High School.

Your support of Central Unified and its programs is very much appreciated.

Singerely,

Kelly Porterfield
Assistant Superintendent
Chief Business Officer

ce: Board of Trustees

District Administration

Kelti Davis, Assistant Superintendent, Educational Services + Jack Kelejian, dssistant Superintendent, Human Resources
Kelly Porterfield, Assistant Superintendent, Chief Business Officer + Pawl Birrell, Director, 7-12 and Adult Education
Tami Boatright Ed.D, Director, K-8 Education « Andrea V'alades, Administrator, Special Education & Suppert Services



CENTRAL UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT
4605 North Polk Avenue * Fresno, CA 93722
Phone: (559) 274-4700 « Fax: (559) 271-8200

June 28, 2017

The Brownie Baker

4870 W. Jaquelyn

Fresno, CA 93722

Dear Ladies and Gentlemen,

On behalf of the Central Unified School District Board of Trustees and Administration, I would
like to thank The Brownie Baker for the donation of 200 Pastries, value $250.00 to Central High
School for Sober Grad.

Your gift will help support the students at Central High School.

Your support of Central Unified and its programs is very much appreciated.

Assistant Superintendent
Chief Business Officer

ce: Board of Trustees

District Adminisiration
Ketti Davis, Assistant Superintendent, lducational Services - Jack Kelefian, Assistant Superintendent, fuman Resources
Kelly Porterfield, Assistant Superintendent, Chief Business Officer + Paul Birrell, Director, 7-12 and Adult Education
Tami Boatright Ed. D, Director, K-8 Education - Andrea Valader, Administrator, Special Education & Support Services



CENTRAL UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT
4605 North Polk Avenue - Fresno, CA 93722
Phone: (559) 274-4700 - Fax: (559) 271-8200

June 28, 2017

Central Unified Teachers Association
5637 N Fig Garden Dr, Ste 114
Fresno, CA 93722

Dear Ladies and Gentlemen,

On behaif of the Central Unified School District Board of Trustees and Administration, I would
like to thank Central Unified Teachers Association for the donation of $325.00 for Prize, Laptop,
or Flatscreen TV’s to Central High School for Sober Grad.

Your gift will help support the students at Central High School,

Your support of Central Unitied and its programs is very much appreciated.

Assistant Superintendent
Chief Business Officer

ce! Board of Trustees

District Administration
Ketti Davis, Assistant Superintendent, Educational Services - Jack Kelefian, Assistant Superintendent, Human Resonrees
Kelly Porterfield, Assistant Superintendent, Chief Business Qfficer « Paul Birrell, Director, 7-12 and Aduli Education
Tami Boatright Ed. D, Director, K-8 Education - Andrea Veladez, Adarinistrator, Special Education & Support Services



CENTRAL UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT
4605 North Polk Avenue * Fresno, CA 93722
Phone: (559) 274-4700 « Fax: (559) 271-8200

June 28, 2017

Chili’s

3585 W Shaw Ave

Fresno, CA 93711

Dear Ladies and Gentlemen,

On behalf of the Central Unified School District Board of Trustees and Administration, I would
like to thank Chili’s for the donation of Turkey Sandwiches and Chips and Salsa, value $325.00
to Central High Schootl for Sober Grad.

Your gift will help support the students at Central High School.

Your support of Central Unified and its programs is very much appreciated.

Sincerely,

Kelly Porterfield
Assistant Superintendent
Chief Business Officer

ce: Board of Trustees

District Adminisfration
Ketti Davis, Assistant Superinfendent, Educational Services + Jack Kelejian, Assistant Superintendent, Human Resources
Kelly Porterfield, Assistant Superintendent, Chief Rusiness Officer - Pawl Birrell, Director, 7-12 and Adult Education
Tami Boatright Ed.D, Director, K-8 Education - Andrea Valades, Administrator, Special Education & Support Services



CENTRAL UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT
4605 North Polk Avenue * Fresno, CA 93722
Phone: (559) 274-4700 - Fax: (559) 271-8200

June 28, 2017

Gateway Ice Center

2473 N Marks Ave

Fresno CA 93722

Dear Ladies and Gentlemen,

On behalf of the Central Unified School District Board of Trustees and Administration, I would
like to thank Gateway Ice Center for the donation of One Family Pass and Two Individual Passes
for Ice Skating with Skate Rental, value $78.00 to Central High School for Sober Grad.

Your gift will help support the students at Central High School,

Your support of Central Unified and its programs is very much appreciated.

Singerely,

|t

Kelly Porterfield
Assistant Superintendent
Chief Business Officer

ce: Board of Trustees

Distriet Adminisiration
Ketti Davis, Assistant Superintendent, Educational Services - Jack Kelefian, Assistant Superintendent, Human Resources
Kelly Porterfield, Assistant Superintendent, Chief Business Officer - Paul Birrell, Director, 7-12 and Adult Education
Tami Hoatright Iid. D, Director, K-8 Education « Aundrea Valadex, Administrator, Special Kducation & Support Services



CENTRAL UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT
4605 North Polk Avenue * Fresno, CA 93722
Phone: (559) 274-4700 + Fax: (559) 271-8200

June 28, 2017

Holland Park

3855 N Bryan

Fresno CA 93722

Dear Ladies and Gentlemen,

On behalf of the Central Unified School District Board of Trustees and Administration, I would
like to thank Holland Park for the donation of One Case of Cooked Tri Tip, value $311.00 to
Central High School for Sober Grad.

Your gift will help support the students at Central High School.

Your support of Central Unified and its programs is very much appreciated.

Assistant Superintendent
Chief Business Officer

ce: Board of Trustees

District Adminisiration
Kemti Davis, Assistant Superintendent, Edueational Services - Jack Kelejian, Assistant Superintendent, Human Resources
Kelly Porterfield, Assistant Superintendent, Chief Business Officer - Paul Birrell, Director, 7-12 and Adult Education
Tami Boatright I:d. 13, Director, K-8 Education - Andrea Valader, Administrator, Special Education & Support Services



CENTRAL UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT

Phone: (559) 274-4700 - Fax: (559) 271-8200

4605 North Polk Avenue * Fresno, CA 93722

June 28, 2017

Krispy Kreme
5692 N Blackstone Ave
Fresno, CA 93710

Dear Ladies and Gentlemen,

On behalf of the Central Unified School District Board of Trustees and Administration, I would
like to thank Krispy Kreme for the donation of (2) Gift Certificates for One Dozen Glazed
Donuts, value $20.00 to Central High School for Sober Grad.

Your gift will help support the students at Central High School.

Your support of Central Unified and its programs is very much appreciated.

Sincerely,

Kelly Porterfield
Assistant Superintendent
Chief Business Officer

cec: Board of Trustees

District Adminisiration

Ketti Davis, Assistant Superintendent, Educational Services + Jack Kelejian, Assistant Superintendent, Human Resources
Kelly Porterfield, Assistant Superintendent, Chief Business Qfficer - Paul Birrell, Director, 7-12 and Adult Kducation
Tami Boatright Ed. D, Director, K-8 Education - Andrea Valadexr, Administrator, Special Education & Support Services




CENTRAL UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT

Phone: (559) 274-4700 - Fax: (559) 271-3200

4605 North Polk Avenue * Fresno, CA 93722

June 28, 2017

Panera
3590 W Shaw
Fresno, CA 93722

$

Dear Ladies and Gentlemen,

On behalf of the Central Unified School District Board of Trustees and Administration, I would
like to thank Panera for the donation of (3) Dozen Bagels and Cream Cheese, value $50.00 to
Central High School for Sober Grad.

Your gift will help support the students at Central High School.

Your support of Central Unified and its programs is very much appreciated.

Sincerely,

Kelly Porterfield
Assistant Superintendent
Chief Business Officer

ce: Board of Trustees

District Administration

Ketti Davis, Assistant Superintendent, Educational Services - Jack Kelejian, Assistant Superintendent, Human Resources
Kelly Porterfield, Assistant Superintendent, Chief Business Qfficer - Pauf Birrell, Director, 7-12 and Adult Iiducation
Tami Boctright Fd. D, Director, K-8 Education - Andren Velades, Administrator, Special Education & Support Services



CENTRAL UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT

Phone: (559) 274-4700 * Fax: (559) 271-8200

4605 North Polk Avenue * Fresno, CA 93722

June 28, 2017

Polk Elementary PTA

¢/o Polk Elementary School

Dear Ladies and Gentlemen,

On behalf of the Central Unified School District Board of Trustees and Administration, I would
like to thank Polk Elementary PTA for the donation of Snacks from Snack Shack; Fruit by the
Foot, Pop Chips, Kettle Corn, Water Bottles, value $100.00 to Central High School for Sober

Grad.

Your gift will help support the students at Central High School.

Your support of Central Unified and its programs is very much appreciated.

Sincerely,

Kelly Porterfield
Assistant Superintendent
Chief Business Officer

ce! Board of Trustees

District Administration

Ketti Davis, Assistant Superintendent, Educational Services - Jack Kelefian, Assistant Superintendent, Humen Resources
Kelly Porterfield, Asststant Superintendent, Chief Business Officer - Paul Birrell, Director, 7-12 and Adulf Eddwcation
Tami Boatright £d.1), Director, K-8 Education + Andrea Valades, Administrator, Special Education & Support Services



CENTRAL UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT
4605 North Polk Avenue * Fresno, CA 93722
Phone: (559) 274-4700 - Fax: (559) 271-8200

June 28, 2017

Save Mart Supermarket

4043 W. Clinton

Fresno, CA 93722

Dear Ladics and Gentlemen,

On behalf of the Central Unified School District Board of Trustees and Administration, I would
like to thank Save Mart Supermarket for the donation of Gift Card for Soda, value $25.00 to
Central High School for Sober Grad.

Your gift will help support the students at Central High School.

Your support of Central Unified and its programs is very much appreciated.

Sincerely,

Kelly Porterfield
Assistant Superintendent
Chief Business Officer

cc: Board of Trustees

Districi Administration
Keui Davis, Assistant Superintendeni, Kducaiional Services + Jack Kelejian, Assistant Superintendent, Hunan Resourees
Kelly Porterfield, Assistant Superintendent, Chief Business Qfficer - Paul Birrell, Director, 7-12 and Adult Education
Tami Boatright 12d. D, Director, K-8 Education - Andren Valadez, Adniinistrator, Special ducation & Support Services




CENTRAL UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT

4605 North Polk Avenue * Fresno, CA 93722
Phone: (559) 274-4700 * Fax: (559) 271-8200

June 28, 2017

Starbucks
4441 W Ashlan
Fresno, CA 93722

Dear Ladies and Gentlemen,

On behalf of the Central Unified School District Board of Trustees and Administration, [ would
like to thank Starbucks for the donation of (2) Half Gallons of Coffee for Chaperones, value
$50.00 to Central High School for Sober Grad.

Your gift will help support the students at Central High School.

Your support of Central Unified and its programs is very much appreciated.

Sincerely,

elly Porterfield
Assistant Superintendent
Chief Business Officer

ce: Board of Trustees

District Administration

Kent Davis, Assistant Superintendent, Educational Services - Juck Kelejian, Assistant Superintendent, Human Resaurces

Kelly Porterfield, Ass
Tamt Boatright Iid. D,

istent Superintendent, Chief Business Officer - Paul Birrell, Director, 7-12 and Adult Edvcation
Director, K-8 lducation « Andrea Valadez, Administrator, Special Education & Support Services




